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Michigan Chapter of North American MGA Register      
 

ROWDIES SITE     www.mgcars.org.uk/michiganrowdies 
MG WEB SITE             www.mgcars.org.uk 
NAMGAR WEB SITE     www.namgar.com 
 
CHAIRMAN  Gordie Bird 
3540 Rohr Rd., Orion, MI 48359-1431 
(248) 391-2395  <mg_garage@comcast.net> 
 
TREASURER  Jeff Zorn 
29311 Aranel St., Farmington Hills, MI  48334-2815 
(248) 489-1855  <jzorn@mgcars.org.uk> 
 
A-ANTICS EDITOR Dave  Goeddeke 
15000 Lyons St., Livonia, MI 48154-3958 
(734) 425-5254   <xenon2000@earthlink.net> 
A-ANTICS ASSIST  
Printing & distribution  Mike McDonnell 
Database & webmaster Steve Mazurek  
 
MEETS CHAIRMAN Steve Holliday 
3463 Aquarious Circle, Oakland, MI 48363-2716 
(248) 693-1382  <mgasteveh@aol.com> 
 
REGALIA CHAIRMAN Brian Beery 
1769 Minnesota Ave., Marysville, MI 48040-0143 
(810) 364-7949 
 
MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN Bruce Nichols 
629 Portage Ave., Three Rivers, MI 49093-1467 
(269) 273-3118  <nicholsbm@aol.com> 
 
A-ANTICS   Published every other month. Opinions expressed are 
those of the writer and not necessarily of NAMGAR or the Chapter. 
Every effort is made to use appropriate material. The editor reserves 
the right to edit material for length and appropriateness. No place-
ment is guaranteed.  The entire contents are copyrighted, Michigan 
Chapter. Permission to use is granted, provided you give credit to both 
the writer and the club.  HISTORY   The Chapter was established 
August 14, 1976. It was the NAMGAR’s first chapter. We are a low-
key club, dedicated to the preservation and enjoyment of our MGA’s. 
Anyone is welcome to join our chapter and they are asked to join 
NAMGAR too. 
CHAPTER DUES   $25 annually 
NICKNAME      Rowdies 
MOTTO      People First! 
 
PAST CHAPTER CHAIRMEN 
1976-1980 Bruce Nichols 
1981-1982 Tom Latta 
1983-1984 Dick Feight 
1985-1988 Dave Smith 
1989-1990 Dave Quinn 
1991-1994 Mark Barnhart 
1995-1995 Herb Maier 
1996-1996 Tom Knoy 
1997-1998 Neil Griffin 
1999-2002 Bruce Nichols 
2003-2004 Bob Sutton 
2005-2007 Gordie Bird 

July 7 & 8, 2007  
Mad Dogs & Englishmen XVII British Car Show 
Gilmore Car Museum, Hickory Corners, MI 
maddogsandenglishmen.org 
 
July 23-27, 2007  
NAMGAR GT-32: Whistler, BC, Canada 
gt32@shaw.ca 
 
August 9-12, 2007 
University Motors Summer Party, Grand Rapids, MI 
John Twist hosts 
 
August 25, 2007  
Rowdies Birthday Party, Oakland, MI 
Steve & Cathy Holliday host 
 
September 9, 2007  
Battle of the Brits, Sterling Heights, MI 
Detroit Triumph Sports Car Club hosts 
 
October 20, 2007  
Covered Bridge Tour, MI 
Herb & Carlene Maier host 
 
December 2, 2007  
Rowdies Christmas Party, Livonia, MI 
Dave & Phyllis Goeddeke host 
 
February 10, 2008  
Rowdies Business meeting  
TBD 

Rowdies Calendar of Up 
Coming Events 

Deadline for submitting material for the next 
issue is:    August 10th 

Cover Photo: Ken & Cathy Nelson, and Cathy & Steve 
Holliday wave goodbye after the Brewery Tour in May. 
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Win 
$50 

The  Rowdies will have a draw-
ing at each meet for a gift 

certificate worth $50 in mer-
chandise from Jeff Zorn’s 

Little British Car Co.  
 

We hope to see 
some new faces at 
our meets and en-

courage you to bring 
a friend to join.  All 

Egdewood, NM 
May 14, 2007 
Dear Dave, 
If possible, please include the following ad-
vert in the next issue of A-Antics.  I'm a paid 
up member and Chairman (and only member) 
of the Rowdies New Mexico chapter-in-
exile.  See you in Whistler. Thanks. 
Don Holle 
  
"1966 MGB-GT, red, in wonderful southwest 
condition. Got photos. $8,517. Questions? 
mgardon@aol.com or 505-281-7460.  Don 
Holle" 
   
Livonia, MI 
May 15, 2007 
Don, 
It'll be in there, but unfortunately it will be 
July-Aug issue. 
Whew, I thought for a second it might be the 
"A". 
I hope to see ya', 
Dave G 
  
Edgewood, NM 
May 15, 2007 
Thanks, Dave.  The only way anyone gets my 
"A" is to pry it from my cold, dead hands.  <:-) 
Don 
 
Jackson, MI 
June 21, 2007 
I am pleased to announce the Rowdies now 
have a complete set of every A-Antics pub-
lished to date. The set covers from August 
1976 through the current 2007 issue. For the 
record there was a total of six issues during 
the years 1976 and 1977. Beginning in 1978 

Overheard on the Internet A-Antics was published six times annually 
with the exception of 1988 when the May-
Jun issue was suspended. As of the May-June 
2007 issue that’s a total of 182 issues!! 
I would like to thank John Twist for sending 
me his stash of back-issues, which included 
two issues I have been searching for to com-
plete my set.  Dave Quinn 
.  
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Chairman’s 
Chatter 
by Gordie 
Bird 
 
 

I hope everyone likes their calendar. Since 
this is the first time this club has done this, 
we’d like to get your feedback as we are plan-
ning on doing another year. We would like to 
get another couple of pages of collage but 
need many more pictures. Maybe we could 
have them do a ‘vintage page’ with only pic-
tures greater than 5 years old? Would you be 
willing to part with $12.00 for a Rowdies cal-
endar? Start earmarking pictures for the 
next submission, probably in the fall or win-
ter of this year. 
Our MGAs have many endearing (quirky?) 
qualities that cause all sorts of things. You 
may remember that I’d rebuilt my motor, 
twice, and couldn’t get it to stop smoking. Af-
ter changing valve seals, I’d concluded that 
my rings wouldn’t seat, probably due to an 
end gap larger than the MG factory called 
for, but within tolerance of the ring manufac-
turer. After parking it last October, and not 
doing much of anything over the winter, I 
started it up this spring and I am happy to 
report that my car has quit smoking. Self-
healing cars, you've got to love it. 
I wasn’t quite as lucky with the BGT. After a 
year of sitting, I got it fired up went to put 
some fresh gas in it. Parked it afterwards 
and all seemed well. A week later I started it 
up and it was only firing on 2 – 3 cylinders. 
After a few simple tests I suspected it was 
the front carburetor. You know how it is said 
that 90% of all carburetor problems are 
electrical? Steve Holliday came over to as-

sist, and brought a spare carb. After going 
through all of the electrical tests, we de-
cided to try the carb. Sure enough, runs 
great. I wonder if the BTG caught the bug 
from the A over the winter? 
If you haven’t been to an event this year, you 
should check out Mad Dogs & Englishmen in 
Hickory Corners at the Gilmore Museum. This 
is a great show that usually (sadly) gets 
missed by many Rowdies due to the being so 
close to the NAMGAR GT. This would be a 
good event for this July. There is usually a 
good turnout of cars, some interesting ven-
dors, the car museum, and other activities. 
It’s a wonderful venue, rural, but with plenty 
of activities available on-site. 
The next hosted Rowdies event is the birth-
day party on August 25th hosted by Cathy & 
Steve Holliday. There’ll be another drawing 
for a $50.00 gift certificate donated by your 
club and Little British Car Company. Rumor 
has it there will be a few left over Rowdies 
calendars donated to the auction. Also coming 
up is the aforementioned Mad Dogs on July 7 
- 8 as well as University Motors party on Au-
gust 9 – 12. 
Hope to see you there. 
 
Safety Fast! 
Gordie 
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July 23-27, 2007 

www.GT32.com 
 www.whistlerblackcomb.com 

MAD DOGS & ENGLISHMEN XVII - 
 Featured Marque is Pre-1955 MG  
 
Rally & Banquet (Saturday July 7) -  
Show (Sunday July 8) 
Registration includes two adult admissions  
to the Gilmore Car Museum. 
Pre-Registration postmark deadline is  
June 20, 2007.  
 

Name:___________________________________ 
 
Address:_________________________________ 
 
Address 2:________________________________ 
 
City, State & Zip:___________________________ 
 
Phone:________________  Fax:______________ 
 
E-mail Address:____________________________ 
 
Year, Make and Model of Car(s):_________________ 
 
How did you hear about this event?: 
Newspaper __ Radio __ Flyer __ Car Club __  
Television __ Internet __ 
Other:___________________________________ 
 
Please circle and include payment: 

 Date:____________ 
 
S.M.M.A. is not responsible for damage, loss, or accidents.  
For information contact:  
Sue Lane at 269-344-5555 for phone registration with 
credit card -- if preferred over mailing 
 
Please mail with check (payable to S.M.M.A.) to: 
Southwest Michigan Motoring Association 
P.O. BOX 2866  
Kalamazoo, Michigan 49003-2866  
maddogsandenglishmen.org 

Exhibitor Registration per car. $20 
Seller Registration $20 
Each additional vehicle (for sellers) $20 
Vendor Registration (15 ft x 30 ft Lot) $10 
Each additional lot $10 
Saturday (July 7 Rally) $5 
Plus banquet dinner (per person) $20 
New Member for MD&E $25 
Membership Renewal $25 
Total Enclosed   
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  ROWDIES   
  BIRTHDAY BASH  

  AND AUCTION 
 

August 25, 2007 

  AT THE HOLLIDAY’S 

  1 PM - ? 

 Bring items for auction 

 Prepare a dish to pass 

 BYOB 

3463 Aquarius Circle 
Oakland, MI 48363 
Ph. 248-693-1382 
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Aquarious Circle

Cathy and Steve Holliday
3463 Aquarious Circle
248-693-1382

Lapeer

Lake Orion

Orion Road

Orion Road

Rochester Hills

To Detroit and points South

19 miles

Aquatic Bidders 
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Your chance to travel down memory lane 
I would like to thank John Twist for sending 
me his stash of back-issues, which included 
two issues I have been searching for to com-
plete my set. 
As of the May-June 2007 issue that’s a total 
of 182 issues!! 
John’s set starts with issue #1 and goes 
through 1982. This package, which includes 
most of the 1990's issues too, will be auc-
tioned off as a total package at this summer’s 
Birthday Party.   Dave Quinn 

The following article is reprinted from the 
Columbia Gorge MGA Club June 2007 news-
letter, by Keith Ansell, Club President. 

Enjoying the pool at last year’s Birthday Party. 
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Michigan Brewery Tour 

1. Mac McDonnell finishes his lunch while Brian Beery  
enjoys  a beer (what else!) at The Pub before the tour.  
2. Gordie Bird, Cathy Holliday, and Phyllis Goeddeke 
prepare the attendance raffle drawing for the $50 
prize.  3. The group admires a unique kettle  that 
looks like something from a sci-fi movie.  4. Dick 
Grucz, an employee at the Michigan Brewery Co., made 
arrangements for the Rowdies and assisted our tour.  
5. Ken Nelson’s Riley Sedan stands proudly next to 
Bruce Nichol’s MGA roadster in the Spring sunshine.  

  1 

  3 

  2 

  4 

  5 
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  4 
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1.  Cathy Holliday plays with words to re-
name one of the storage vessels a  “Brit 
Tank”.  2. Phyllis Goeddeke, Brian Beery, 
Tracey Bird, Mitzi & Larry Pittman show 
great interest in the modern equipment 
and ancient brewing process at Michigan 
Brewery.  3. The Rowdie gang enjoys sand-
wiches and a few beers at the The Pub 
before the tour.  A few LAMGA (Lansing 
Area MGA) members showed up and in-
vited the Rowdies to their meet just up 
the road a piece in Williamston after the 
tour. 4. Hosts Diana & Dick Grucz cruise 
by the brewery sign on their way out after 
the meet.  Thanks for a well organized and 
well attended club event.  5.  After the 
brewery tour, a few Rowdies stopped in at 
the LAMGA meet in to show off their 
hardware among a fine collection of British 
makes.  6. Bruce Nichols relaxes in a fa-
miliar pose with a few LAMGA members 
and spins a few yarns about the joys of 
driving a British automobile. 
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Winding Road recently needed to transport 
the Mitsubishi Lancer Evo VIII for this 
month’s sedan comparison to our road test 
site in Texas. As a result, we faced the di-
lemma that many eBay buyers, buyers of clas-
sic or rare cars, and occasional racers face: 
How do I get the car from here to there if I 
can’t drive it myself? We’ve done this before 
of course, but sometimes the truck and 
driver who showed up didn’t exactly inspire 
confidence, shall we say. With this in mind, 
we were pleased to find that FedEx now of-
fers a service it calls Custom Critical Pass-
port Auto Transport.  Ever curious about new 
and better ways to do things, we decided to 
give it a go.  
The first part of the experience went im-
pressively well. We found the Custom Critical 
page of the FedEx Web site, entered the ZIP 
code where the car was located, the ZIP 
code where the car was going, when we 
wanted the car picked up, and then had to 
designate enclosed or open transport. With 
valuable cars, enclosed transport feels bet-
ter, so we chose that approach and clicked 
the “Get a quote” button. The site immedi-
ately generated a quote of $1,366, and 
showed that the cost of enclosed transport 
was only $350 more than the open transport 
option. A small price for the peace of mind it 
provides.  
It seemed almost too easy. When we got our 
confirmation via e-mail, we found that FedEx 
would contact us with the actual pickup date 
range. About a day later, someone did, and 
then contacted our pick-up representative 
with the exact day and time, which turned 
out to be 10 days after we sent in the order. 

Not bad, especially considering that the car 
was in southwestern Colorado, 400 miles from 
the nearest large city and 1,100 miles from 
the destination. The driver called to confirm 
pickup and arranged a pickup point. (With a 
semi, you have to have a relatively flat and 
large area for pickup and drop off.)  
When the driver arrived, we were very im-
pressed by the truck. Basically built like a 
race transporter without the tools, the 
FedEx truck was absolutely pristine inside 
and out. The driver told us he’d make it to 
the destination in about a week. FedEx then 
sent us an e-mail with the delivery date range 
(5–10 days out), and then called us seven days 
and two days in advance of the exact date. 
The driver called the day of delivery and we 
gave him directions to a drop-off point.  
Our drop-off spot was in front of an office 
building (Ann Arbor, MI). When the truck ar-
rived, the driver had to take a Lamborghini 
Gallardo off first, and, as soon as the Lambo 
was on the ground, our delivery became the 
day’s entertainment for some of the office 
workers. People came out, inspected the cars 
(in addition to the Gallardo, a ’56 Corvette 
and a ’57 MG), and looked over the truck.  
Total elapsed time from going to the FedEx 
Web site to the drop off of the car was 18 
days, which undoubtedly varies with the pick-
up and drop-off points. We were pleased with 
the care exhibited by the driver and im-
pressed with the protection of the cars (all 
of them were wrapped in protective plastic, 
with covers on the seats and floors). What 
we liked even better was that the process 
was simple, and things happened exactly as 
FedEx said they would.  
All in all, a nearly flawless experience. 
From May-June ‘05 issue of Winding Road  
magazine.  Submitted by Dave Quinn  

Tech Tips 
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  the parts 

 fender. 

Handy Shop Tools 
Reprinted from the RC Report 
 by Tony Vlasak   Submitted by Neil Griffin 
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Just for Laughs 
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Members Page 

Rowdies Website 
Steve Mazurek, Webmaster 
URL: http://www.mgcars.org.uk/
michiganrowdies/ 
 
Mac McDonnells Database Report 
3 new members since January 1, 2007.   
58 Active and paid-up members. 
 
New Member Information 
Please welcome our newest members: 
 
Chris & Christine Waclawski 
5066 Shenandoah Ct.,  
West Bloomfield, MI 48323 
248-683-9661 
chris.g.waclawski@comcast.net 
 
John Somers 
1515 Columbine Dr. 
East Lansing, MI 48823 
517-351-2097 
somersjo@msu.edu 
 
E-mail & address corrections: 

Classified Ads 
Personal for sale or wanted classified ads are free to 
all paid-up members.  Commercial ad rates: Full page 
$40 issue/200 year; 1/2 page $25/135; 1/4 page 
$20/110; Bus Card $10/55.  
Total ads may not exceed 12-1/2% (2 pgs of 16); ads 
accepted on first come, first served bases.  
 

For Sale: 
1966 MGB-GT, red, in wonderful 
southwest condition. Got photos. 
$8,517.  
Questions? mgardon@aol.com or  
505-281-7460.  Don Holle 

Jack Van Driel in the drivers seat again with Rowdie 
Don Holle at Sebring 2007.  Jack was one of three 
drivers of car #51  (pictured) in the ‘57 race.      
 Dave Smith photo 
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Back by popular demand, the 
most popular MGA tech tips 
manual ever. 
 
The Michigan Chapter has reprinted 100 copies 
of the Third Edition, dated 1995, to enlighten 
new MGA owners on tips you will not find any-
where else.  246 pages! 
 
To order your copy send a check payable to 
“Michigan Rowdies” and mail it to: 
 
    Jeff Zorn, Treasurer 
    29311 Aranel St. 
    Farmington Hills, MI 48334-2815 Only $27.00, which in-

cludes the shipping cost. 

Mark Barnhart & Brian Beery Relax at poolside at last year’s Rowdies Birthday Party  


